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Ref: 196911 

Dear Parents and Guardians:  

 
Re: Changes to the New Curriculum Implementation Schedule for Grades 10–12  
 
Our government would like

world. 
 
British Columba is already a world leader in education—our students regularly rank among the 
best in international assessments. The new curriculum is ensuring they remain at the top of the 
class and are fully prepared for the challenges and opportunities of the future. Kindergarten to 
Grade 9 teachers are already using the new curriculum, and Grade 10-12 teachers are currently 
trialing it in their classrooms. 
 
In my first three months as Minister, I engaged with many partners in the education sector, and 
continue to hear overwhelmingly positive feedback on the new curriculum and how it is working 
in classrooms for students of all ages. At the same time, teachers, parents and educational leaders 
have expressed the need for more time to ensure the transition to the new curriculum goes 
smoothly for the critically important graduation years.  
 
As Minister of Education, it is one of my top priorities to ensure all students experience a seamless 
transition to the new curriculum. That is why we are adding an additional year of transition time to 
bring in the Grade 11-12 curriculum—now all students will be using it starting in September 2019. 
The Grade 10 curriculum will be implemented as planned in September 2018.  
 
I am confident teachers, administrators, post-secondary institutions and education leaders all 
across the province will use this extra time to make sure everyone is ready, including students 
and parents. Teachers will now have more time to prepare and organize classroom supports and 
resources, and the new curriculum will be well-aligned with post-secondary admission 
requirements so students have the best possible chance for future success.  
 
The curriculum and graduation requirements have been, and continue to be, thoughtfully 
designed and reviewed by hundreds of teachers and in collaboration with education partners 
across the province.  
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https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/graduation

